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Hello again, well another mixed bag of weather this year with record breaking temperatures in April, followed by one of the wettest Mays I can remember!  Oh well, I like to think it’s what makes us British.     
Now for some very good news.  As you may be aware we own a garage in Latimer Street in Anstey which we currently use for parking our MS bus and storing items we have collected for sale in the shop.  Well for several years we have been trying to obtain planning permission to convert some of the space into a meeting place for our branch.  After repeated applications and overcoming many obstacles we have at long last been granted it.   We owe a lot to our late chairman Alan Stevens, who worked very hard for this and of course our president, Steve Johnson.  So over the next few months, work will start on converting the premises, and of course it goes without saying that we will need to carry on with our fundraising efforts.  In the next ‘Key’ I hope to be able to give you more of a picture of the future plans and ideas for these premises.  I would like to thank all the contributors to this issue for their brilliant articles.  Have a great summer.

Jane 
Our grateful thanks go to all the following, who have  helped our branch to raise much needed funds
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[image: image4.wmf]Sainsburys Wigston 17 February once again many thanks to all who stood collecting £213.00

The Bulls Head at Blaby collected £94.15 in their counter tin.  I didn’t know you could get that much in one of those!
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The Alliance Pharmacy in Barrow upon Soar had £32.79 in their counter tin.  

Collecting days    Three supermarket collections at Tesco Hamilton, Morrisons at Freemans Common and Asda at Fosse Park were held, raising  £342.95,  £850.31, and £611.66 respectively.  Thank you so much to all our bucket rattlers!
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Blaby Baptist Church Womens Group
Northfield Road, Blaby
The above group have very kindly chosen us as their charity for the next year commencing in May.  They asked us to go along to their meeting on Wednesday 2 May and speak about our branch which I did.  These ladies are holding two events amongst many others, that I thought might be of interest.
Saturday July 7th 10am coffee morning stalls ploughmans lunch available at 15A Northfield Road, next to the church.

Wednesday September 12th 3pm cream teas in the lounge of the church with stalls.
We are invited to these fundraising days and it would be great if we could support them.  Both days are easily accessible.  Please let me know if you would like to attend and then we can try and arrange transport if necessary.
Jane
Day trips 2007
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Thursday 2 August

10.00am – 3pm

£6.00 per person 
If you haven’t been here before, then make sure you book this year.  The last two years we have been blessed with wonderful summer days in which to sit and enjoy the surroundings as well as the walk between the Manor and the Grange.  As before after refreshments, a two course lunch is provided, with afternoon tea and cake.  What more could you ask for?  Restricted to 18 places.
If you have any suggestions for a day trip or excursion please let me know.  
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Peter Le Marchant boat trip

Thursday 23 August 2007
Depart 10.00am prompt

Return 3.00pm approx

Once again we will be taking to the River Soar on this popular day trip on the Peter Le Marchant boat ‘Symphony’ from Beeches Road in Loughborough. 
As usual we are limited to 26 places so you need to book early to avoid disappointment.

£7.00 per person
Incl tea/coffee and biscuits

Bring your own packed lunch or eat at the pub! 
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Jazz concert on the Lawn at Ulverscroft Manor featuring

The Springfield Jazz Ensemble

Saturday 9th June 2007

Bring your table and chairs

Relax and enjoy the evening

Gates open at 4.30pm

The concert begins at 7.00pm

Advance tickets £6.50

£7.00 on the day

Selection of stalls

Refreshments available including Barbecue and Bar
MS Club

We meet in a private room at the Radmoor Centre that is part of Loughborough College on Epinal Way which has excellent facilities for wheelchairs.  We meet from 7 – 9pm and there is a bar!  These are the topics planned for the rest of the year.  

Monday 18 June Driving with MS – there should be about five cars to have a look at.
Monday 16 July - Exercising and keeping fit. How and where and the cost.
Monday 20 August – Gardening.  Tools, best and easiest plants, laboursaving ideas.
Monday 17 September – wheelchairs.  Manual or powered?  Indoor or outdoor?  Large or small?
Monday 15 October – Holidays in Britain.  Photos and leaflets and exchanging info.
Monday 19 November – Bathrooms.  Funding, bath or roll-in shower?  Share plans and ideas
Monday 17 December – Social evening.  Time to relax and think about Christmas.
Contact Chris Emmett on 01509 267947
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For those of you who shop on-line, a new retailer has now joined our buy.at/LeicesterMSSociety shop that might be of interest to you.

You can now shop at Tescos on-line and earn our branch money.  Just go through the buy.at page and then to Tescos site. Each new customer earns us £5 when they place their first order and thereafter 2% commission on all products except groceries.
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Sunrise Medical Sterling
4 wheel mobility scooter
Good condition

2 extra batteries

Cover

£350.00 ono

Contact Marion on 0116 2234939 after 6pm
[image: image14.wmf]
[image: image15.wmf]

[image: image16.wmf]

[image: image26.wmf]
Please sign in at reception on arrival

Snack bar serving food and drink will be open all day

Licensed bar 12.00 – 3pm, BBQ and picnic area

Swimming kit is required to take part in canoeing, swimming or sub aqua.  Trousers are required for horse riding.

Contact Nina & John Walker (01509) 506392

Thoughts to ponder

1. Save the whales. Collect the whole set.
2. A day without sunshine is like... night.
3. On the other hand, you have different fingers.
4. 42.7% of all statistics are made up on the spot.
5. 99% of lawyers give the rest a bad name.
6. Remember, half the people you know are below average.
7. He who laughs last thinks slowest.
8. Depression is merely anger without enthusiasm.
9. The early bird may get the worm, but the second mouse gets the cheese in the trap.
10. Support bacteria. They're the only culture some people have.
11. A clear conscience is usually the sign of a bad memory.
12. Change is inevitable, except from vending machines.
13. If you think nobody cares, try missing a couple of payments.
14. How many of you believe in psycho-kinesis? Raise my hand.
15. OK, so what's the speed of dark?
16. When everything is coming your way, you're in the wrong lane.
17. Hard work pays off in the future. Laziness pays off now.
18. Everyone has a photographic memory. Some just don't have film.
19. How much deeper would the ocean be without sponges?
20. Eagles may soar, but weasels don't get sucked into jet engines.
21. What happens if you get scared half to death twice?
22. I couldn't repair your brakes, so I made your horn louder.
23. Why do psychics have to ask you for your name?
24. Light travels faster than sound. That is why some people appear bright until you hear them speak. 

A Week of Respite Care

As some of the branch members have recently had respite care, I decided that I would like to have a weeks rest myself as I live alone and do all my own cooking, washing and other household tasks from a wheelchair helped by carers that come in three times a day.  At the end of some days I am quite shattered so a week being ‘looked after’ would do me good.

The other members had their respite care at the MS Society’s home Helen Ley near Leamington Spa but I decided that I would have my week at Netley Waterside near to Southampton.  This would enable me to go to the Jubilee Sailing Trust’s annual reunion and hopefully meet up with some old shipmates that I have sailed with over the last few years.

The Netley Waterside home is one of five homes in the UK operated by the charity Vitalise (formerly the Winged Fellowship) built in the village of Netley Abbey on the outskirts of Southampton set in tranquil landscaped gardens that slope gently down to the waters of the Solent.  On the patio it is possible to sit and watch the ships and liners going past, to and from the port - the one drawback in the week that I was there was that the weather wasn’t good enough to sit out!

The respite care home was very good in every respect; the accommodation (each room had a large en-suite shower room), the level of care was first rate with a carer only as far away as one of the many bell pulls, the food was not only excellent but the chef prepared the meals with imagination and variety (all of which was not very good for my waistline) there was entertainment every night and trips out every day.  One of the services that was included which quite surprised me was that each day they would be prepared to wash any dirty clothes, I preferred to take mine home and do it myself.

I had to travel alone from Leicester to Southampton by train, changing at Birmingham which meant making provision for disabled assistance beforehand.

All in all I had a very enjoyable week and am trying to get a place at Netley on the MS Society week in August, it is booked up, but I am first on the waiting so it’s fingers crossed time.

When is respite care not respite care? Other members having respite care had financial assistance towards their cost from Social Services. When I contacted the SS-my initials! I was told that since I didn’t have a full time carer what I wanted could not be qualified as respite care! Also since I had an amount of personal savings more than the maximum sum I could not get any financial assistance! It’s a xxxxx cruel world and nobody means tested me in 1967 when I developed MS!!

Geoff Wakeling
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On a sunny Tuesday morning in April, Pat, Frank, Brad and I set out to see the home of the Duke and Duchess of Devonshire, Chatsworth House in Derbyshire.   Pat and I were in wheelchairs, I for one wasn’t expecting to be able to see much as there were two floors, but I was mistaken.   I rang up the day before to say we were coming and could they tell me of any problems, they couldn’t have been more helpful.   We were told to ask the gentleman on the ticket box where we could go to set  Pat and I down, the wheelchairs users, before parking.   We were then directed to the entrance of the building and there we were met by a guide who took us into the house via a passage way not normally used by visitors.

Once we were at the start of the tour Pat and Frank toured that floor while Brad and I went upstairs in the lift to see upstairs.   There is a guide in every room who is willing to answer all your questions and it is well worth taking advantage of this as we had things pointed out to us we wouldn’t have noticed otherwise like the witch on one of the ceilings.   The story behind this is comical and well worth learning about.   Also there was a violin hanging on a wall which isn’t as it appears to be.   Brad and I went downstairs to have a look around while Pat and Frank went to explore upstairs.   Frank whizzes around so missed some of the things we saw, it is well worth taking your time.
We then went and had a nice lunch before having a look in the Orangery shop and a walk to see some of the grounds.   We intend to go back one day to see the things we didn’t have time for, there is so much to see.   It is well worth a visit and you are well looked after if you ring ahead to let them know you are coming,   I highly recommend a visit.

For further information, including prices, please contact the Booking Office on 01246 565563.  If you have any queries about access or other related issues please contact Kirstie Law on 01246 565 314 or the switchboard on 01246 582 204 in advance of your visit. . Alternatively write to Chatsworth House, Chatsworth, Bakewell, Derbyshire DE45 1PP.

Sue Bradbury
Thought for the day....
If at first you don't succeed........better not try skydiving!
Take A Break! – Carers Special Grant

Caring can be both a pleasurable and a stressful experience.  Many carers would and do appreciate opportunities and support to take a break from caring.



What is "Take a Break"?

Take a Break is a grant, funded by Leicestershire Social Services Department's allocation of the Carers Special Grant.
Carers can access this grant to enable them to have real time off from their caring role. Each carer may apply for up to a maximum of £250 per financial year (depending on the number of hours per week spent caring).



Who can Access this Funding?

If you look after an adult (18 years and over) who has either:
· Mental ill health and is in contact with, or receiving support from the secondary mental health service (e.g. the Community Mental Health Team) 

· Physical/Sensory or Learning Disabilities and is in receipt of middle or higher rate of care component of DLA. 

Terminal or long term degenerative illness, e.g. Cancer, dementia, Multiple Sclerosis
And: If you provide care to this person for 28 or more hours per week.

Then you may qualify for this grant.

NB: Young Carers (under 18) are eligible even if they care for less than 28 hours per week.

Additional Criteria

If you are the only carer who helps to care for this person

Or: If your own health is suffering due to the demands of your caring situation.
Or: If you are a Young Carer (under 18).

Then your application will be given priority.



What can I Spend the Money on?

Application can be made for the following types of support only:

Sitting Services
Household Maintenance
- gardening, decorating, cleaning, ironing etc. 
NB: Take a Break can only be used for labour costs and must not be used to purchase any materials such as paint, plants etc.

Short Breaks
- including accommodation and transport. 
NB: Short Break applications can only be made for carers on a low income who are in receipt of one or more of the following benefits:
· Income support 

· Council tax credit 

· Housing benefit 

· Working tax credit 

· Guaranteed pension credit (not savings)

How do I apply?

If you are already known to Social Care Services then you should ask your Social Worker or Access Team at your Local Social Care Office.

If you are not in touch with Social Services, then one of the Voluntary Sector Referral Agents can fill in the application for you.

Please note that in some cases, you may be asked to show evidence of your caring situation, e.g. a letter showing you are eligible for Carers Allowance or other Carers related benefits/credits etc.



Do I have to Provide Receipts?

Yes.
Once you have spent the money then you need to send receipts showing what you have spent it on to the Social Services Department. Details of where to send the receipts will be given to you if you application is successful.



Contacts and Further Information

If you think you may be eligible for Take a Break and would like to apply, or if you would like any further information, please contact any of the following - who can complete the application form on your behalf.

Your Social Services Worker or Access Team.
Sportability events

There are several sporting events arranged in June that might interest you.  

Saturday 9 June

Quorn Hall – 12 – 2.30pm

Canoeing

Saturday 9 June

Quorn Hall  3.30 – 6pm

Archery and crossbows

Thursday 14 June

Twin Lakes – Melton Mowbray 10.30 – 12.30pm

Falconry

Interested?  Then contact Jane on 01509 414201 or jane@tindle01.fsnet.co.uk
This years Darwin Awards, honouring the least evolved among us.
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1.   When his 38-caliber revolver failed to fire at his intended victim during a holdup in Long Beach, California, would-be robber James Elliot did something that can only inspire wonder. He peered down the barrel and tried the trigger again. This time it worked.....
2.   The chef at a hotel in Switzerland lost a finger in a meat  cutting machine and, after a little hopping around, submitted a claim to his insurance company.  The company expecting negligence sent out one of its men to have a look for himself.  He tried the machine and lost a finger.  The chef's claim was approved.
3.   A man who shovelled snow for an hour to clear a space for his car during a blizzard in Chicago returned with his vehicle to find a woman had taken the space. Understandably, he shot her.
4.    After stopping for drinks at an illegal bar, a Zimbabwean bus driver found that the 20 mental patients he was supposed to be transporting from Harare to Bulawayo had escaped.  Not wanting to admit his incompetence, the driver went to a nearby bus stop and offered everyone waiting there a free ride.  He then delivered the passengers to the mental hospital, telling the staff that the patients were very excitable and prone to bizarre fantasies.  The deception wasn't discovered for 3 days.
5.   An American teenager was in the hospital recovering from serious head wounds received from an oncoming train.  When asked how he received the injuries, the lad told  police that he was simply trying to see how close he could get his head to a moving train before he was hit.
6.  A man walked into a Louisiana Circle-K, put a $20 bill on the counter, and asked for change.  When the clerk opened the cash drawer, the man pulled a gun and asked for all the cash in the register, which the clerk promptly provided.  The man took the cash from the clerk and fled, leaving the $20 bill on the counter. The total amount of cash he got from the drawer...$15.  (If someone points a gun at you and gives you money, is a crime committed?)
7.  Seems an Arkansas guy wanted some beer pretty badly. He decided that he'd just throw a cinder block through a liquor store window, grab some booze, and run.  So he lifted the cinder block and heaved it over his head at the window.  The cinder block bounced back and hit the would-be thief on the head, knocking him unconscious.  The liquor store window was made of Plexiglas. The whole event was caught on videotape.
8.  As a female shopper exited a New York convenience store, a man grabbed her purse and ran.  The clerk called 911 immediately, and the woman was able to give them a detailed description of the snatcher.  Within minutes, the police apprehended the snatcher.  They put him in the car and drove back to the store.  The thief was then taken out of the car and told to stand there for positive ID.  To which he replied,  "Yes, officer, that's her. That's the lady I stole the purse from."
9.   When a man attempted to siphon gasoline from a motor home parked on a Seattle street, he got much more than he bargained for.  Police arrived at the scene to find a very sick man curled up next to a motor home near spilled sewage.  A police spokesman said that the man admitted to trying to steal gasoline and plugged his siphon hose into the motor home's sewage tank by mistake. The owner of the vehicle declined to press charges, saying that it was the best laugh he'd ever had.
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WHATS ON

M S TUESDAY DROP-IN

MONTHLY PROGRAMME[image: image20.png]T

CHATSWORTH




	WEEK
	EVENTS

	
	1
	2
	3
	4

	1

1st
Tue
	11.00 Manicure
	11.45 – 12.30

VAL

Relaxation
	13.00 - 13.30

Monthly

QUIZ £1.00
Cash Prize

50%


	13.30 – 14.00

RAFFLE

DRAW

	2

2nd
Tue
	11.00 – 14.00

RAAKHEE

Alternative

THERAPIES
	
	11.45 - 12.30

VAL

Relaxation
	13.30 – 14.00

RAFFLE

DRAW

	3

3rd
Tue
	11.00 – 14.00

ALISON

M.S. NURSE

Surgery


	11.45 - 12.30

VAL

Relaxation
	12.45 – 13.30

BINGO

£1.00

CASH PRIZE

50%
	13.30 – 14.00

RAFFLE

DRAW

	4

4th
Tue
	11.30 – 14.00

New Age Curling
	11.45 - 12.30

VAL

Relaxation


	
	13.30 – 14.00

RAFFLE

DRAW

	5 11.30 – 1.30

  5th          
  Tue

29th May 07

31st Jul 07

30th Oct 07
	13.30 – 14.00

RAFFLE

DRAW
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Have you travelled by train recently?
Here are two reports to encourage you to try it.
Having had a couple of bad experiences using trains (either lifts being out of order necessitating being carried up two moving elevators or no-one available to man the ramps to assist me getting off the train) we have been reluctant to try again.  However as we now live close to Narborough Station and hearing the trains go past at regular intervals the temptation proved to be too much.
We decided to go to Birmingham and what a lovely day we had.  Help was readily on hand getting on and off the trains.  We were escorted to the lift and as far as the station entrance and advised which way to go to the Bullring Shopping centre, which incidentally is just across the road from the station.  Here is an excellent Shopmobility at the Bullring.

We also had a trip out recently on the GCR steam train which starts at Birstall and goes to Loughborough, here again help was readily available.

I now feel confident about using the rail network and would recommend it to anyone who fancies a day out that’s a little bit different.

Elaine Blakeman
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Turning Heads
13, Meadvale Road,
 Knighton
 Leicester,
 0116 2704200
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Friday morning before my hol`s I went for a cut wash & blow dry at my local hairdressers.  They always welcome us with a smile, and Frank is despatched to let us get on with it!  Having been covered in a gown Linda sets about my hair, the wash basins are up a large step, which takes two staff to manhandle me into position.  My head doesn’t go back far enough to fit into the basin, so they use a large kidney shaped polystyrene container to catch the water, although quite successful it can be a little wet. They towel dry my hair over the basin and then negotiate me down the cliff face, where we consider a stiff drink or a coffee.  Cut next then blow dry, this also dries any moisture out on my collar.  The object of this little story is to illustrate how much people of goodwill ,will put themselves out for you.  The girls at the shop never let Frank hang about to help, but ring him when I’m ready, and woe betide him if he doesn’t say how good it looks.

        Pat Wheatcroft

[image: image24.jpg])(p




TUESDAY

Drop In sessions
 EVERY TUESDAY 11am till 2pm

 Easy access and car parking

 Light refreshments

 and disabled toilet facilities available

 A Voluntary Donation is asked from those   

 receiving Therapies to help offset the 

 Practitioners Fees

 Reflexology, chiropody, manicures and many 

 other treatments available.  See drop-in diary  

 for dates.

Venue:-  St Patricks Church

Beaumont Leys Lane

Leicester

Are you thinking of having a

good clearout?

If so please donate unwanted items to your local MS shop.

We will collect 

furniture

and bric-a-brac

Phone 0116 2422240
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0116 2831359
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07933917719
JO BREEN

Treasurer
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DIANE BROWN
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Shop Manager

JANE TINDLE
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